
Evo Morales to Visit Peru Later
This Month

La Paz, February 6 (RHC) – The Peruvian
ambassador in Bolivia, Silvia Alfaro,
confirmed that the Bolivian president Evo
Morales will visit the president of Peru,
Ollanta Humala, at the end of month.
 
According to the press media, Alfaro said
that both leaders will meet to pursue bilateral
integration projects as a result of their
meeting during the Second Summit of the
Community of Latin American and
Caribbean States that took place in Havana
the 28 and 29 of last month.
 
Morales recently announced his meeting with
his counterpart Humala in Lima to plan the
construction of mega ports on the coast of the
Peruvian province of Ilo, with the purpose of
facilitating the exportation of products to
western countries.
 
The Bolivian leader said that he has asked
the president of Peru to discuss the mega
ports project in Ilo, since there are 500 tons
of soya that are exported from Bolivia-Brazil
to China.
 
Mega ports are a high-priority concern of the

governments of Bolivia, Peru and Brazil to benefit the Latin American region.
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